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PARKVIEW HIGH SCHOOL ATHLETIC BOOSTER CLUB

Minutes of Meeting

November 7, 2012

In Attendance

Absent

Guests

Called to Order

Secretary’s Minutes

Treasurer’s Report

Concessions

New Business

Next PABC Meeting

Meeting Adjourned

Rick Johnson, President; Michelle Ponkauskas, Treasurer; Joe Meyers, Concession Coordinator;
Sherry Thostenson, Secretary; Shane Suehring, Athletic Director

Shona Meyers, Vice-President

Bill Trow, Jeff Lund, Allie Yaun, Marge Harker, Darla Grenawalt, Kim Beighley, Tory Baars, Ed &
Jeanette Bell

The meeting was called to order at 6:40 p.m. by Rick.

Secretary’s Minutes from the September meeting were reviewed and approved. There were no
minutes to review from the October meeting.

Michelle distributed two different income and expense reports; one showing monthly activity and
the other showing activity by each separate sport. Copies are attached.

Joe reported that Pepsi has been pressuring us to place an order from them once a month; he's
working with them to try to change that as it’s not practical. He wants to review the basketball
schedule and pick out a few games where the Youth Poms/Cheerleaders can perform at haif-time.
In the past, this has really boosted our attendance and concession sales at those particular games.
Discussions continue on possible ways to improve concession sales. Rick proposed we put
together a new committee for concessions. Allie would like to meet with Joe to talk about setting
this up, along with setting guidelines for ease of transition in the future.

Dugout Project - Money from the school for this project has been transferred to our account.
Francis Electric & Dan Cawkins have been paid, and Shane is checking to see if we’ve received
payment from Troy Aasen. Steel & wood are still coming.

Sports Calendar — Marge wondered if we would like to be on the sports calendar. The cost is $50.
The board has approved this request.

Softball - Allie is requesting a donation in the spring for a new backstop for the softball field. We
will vote at a later meeting regarding the softball project.

The PABC will meet on the first Wednesday of December (December 5, 2012) @ 6:30 p.m. in the
Teachers’ Lounge.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m. by Rick.

Minutes taken, typed and submitted by Sherry Thostenson, Secretary



